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CHARLES TOWN, WV (May 20, 2025) – Today, the Jefferson County Building Commission 

approved the second reading of a proposed Bond Ordinance to support the development of the 

Jefferson County Government and Judicial Complex. 

The ordinance authorizes the issuance of up to $16 million in Lease Revenue Bonds (Series 

2025) to provide a portion of the funding necessary to: 

 Finance the acquisition, design, construction, renovation, furnishing, and equipping of the 

new Government and Judicial Complex, located at 393 North Lawrence Street and 330 

North George Street, Charles Town, West Virginia; and 

 Cover issuance and related costs associated with the financing. 

The Building Commission’s action marks the second step in the required three-step approval 

process. A public hearing and final action with respect to the ordinance are scheduled for 

Monday, June 2, 2025, at 1:00 PM in the Jefferson County Commission Meeting Room. 

The Government and Judicial Complex project is designed to consolidate County operations, 

expand public access to services, and provide modern, secure space for judicial and 

administrative functions.  
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